New date set for re-opening of Elwood senior center

(KNZA)--The re-opening of the Elwood Leisure Hour Senior Citizens Center has been pushed back.

The center had been scheduled to re-open April 8 but Doniphan County Clerk Peggy Franken reported at Monday's county commission meeting that the center its now set to open on April 24 following training and inspection by the Northeast Kansas Area Agency on Aging.

The center has been closed since November.

Penny Russell will serve as the center's part-time director.

Many Signals Communications